Colfax Greenwood Fire Board Meeting
June 8 2022

Meeting called to order @ 7:00 p.m. by S. Bigelow.

Board Present: Shelly Bigelow, Marilyn Proffer, Jason Nelson, Nancy Wood, Wes
Westbrook.

Public Present: Mike Mix, Alex Tidey, Rachel Tidey, Ken Cowley, Paige Mosse,
James Mosse.

Motion: to approve May minutes by M. Proffer, seconded and passed.
Motion: to approve bills by M. Proffer, seconded and passed.

Treasurer’s report: will be placed on file for audit. Ruth Reported an outstanding
check to Crystal Flash was never received, the board approved the stop payment
to that check.

Public Comment: M. Mix stressed to need for communication between the
municipal entities: Fire department and Colfax/Greenwood Township, to avoid
unauthorized expenditures. J.Mosse said firefighters are responding to fires with
outdated equipment. He felt if more funds were needed to operate the fire
department the public should have that information to better decide how to vote
in an upcoming millage election.

Fire Chief’s Report: Discussion continued regarding what information should be
posted regarding fire runs, on the Townships websites. The Township Clerks will
post the reports given by the Fire Chief.

Old Business: Jason contacted the City of Manton about the engineering firm
they use, and will complete a map location of perspective dry hydrants in the two
townships. The Recovery Ordinance expansion which would include billing for fire
department services was discussed and tabled to the July meeting.

New Business: Alex and Rachel Tidey gave a presentation on the Fire Department
Auxiliary’s “Christmas in July” charity event. This will be held on July 23" from 11
a.m. to 3p.m. at the fire barn. A family from the community will be sought to help
with their Christmas needs. This is the 2" year for the event, flyers have been
distributed throughout the communities to let people know about it.

Motion to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. by M. Proffer.
Submitted by R. Reddy Secretary C&G FD




